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Annual Chapter Report 
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report and submit to the National Office via      e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
Date of report submission: May 2, 2017
Name of School/College: Auburn University Harrison School of Pharmacy
Chapter name and region: Zeta Chapter; Region III-SE

Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail: 

· Auburn Campus: Paul Jungnickel (jungnpw@auburn.edu)

· Mobile Campus: Karen Marlowe (marlokf@auburn.edu) 
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting:  Dr. Paul Jungnickel
Date Delegate’s name was submitted to Rho Chi.: March 10, 2017
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Walker Mason (swm0005@auburn.edu)
Vice President: Hope Syfrett (mhs0022@auburn.edu)

Treasurer: Hallie Knight (hmk0010@auburn.edu)

Secretary: Kellyn Wilson (kgm0011@auburn.edu)

Historian: Ashley Turk (apw0014@auburn.edu)

New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:
· New chapter officers will be elected after the initiation for new Rho Chi members this coming fall
Number of Rho Chi student members: 66 
· P4s: 31
· P3s: 29
· Graduate Students: 6
Introduction:

Included in this report is a summary of the activities of our Rho Chi chapter this year.
Meetings: Please provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format.
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	September 20, 2016
	All student members and chapter advisor, Dr. Jungnickel
	Selection of officers for upcoming year
	E-mail communication with chapter advisor to cast votes for officers

	October 26, 2016
	All executive officers and chapter advisor, Dr. Jungnickel
	Selection of events for Spring semester, Discussion of goals for the year
	Review of previous year’s annual report to consider events for year

Meeting with chapter officers and chapter advisor

	November 1, 2016
	Approximately 20 student members and chapter advisor, Dr. Jungnickel
	Discussion of upcoming events for the Spring 2016 semester
Information about the Rho Chi Annual meeting
	Meeting with chapter advisor, chapter officers, and active student members.

Meeting information emailed to chapter members

	March 21, 2017
	Approximately 15 student members
	HIV pharmacotherapy lecture from Dr. Kelly Hester 

	E-mail communication with chapter advisor and chapter officers

Room reservation through school system


Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission?
· Organize events which demonstrated the value of scholarship and leadership
· Provide opportunities to student pharmacists to expand their knowledge and talents

· Continue to be an active chapter and lay the groundwork for future years

Activities:  
Peer Mentor Program
· Ongoing initiative

· Started in February 2015 and continued throughout the spring and fall semester
· Chapter members volunteer to be paired with another student pharmacist currently experiencing academic difficulty

· Harrison School of Pharmacy Office of Academic and Student Affairs assigns student pairs to maintain confidentiality 

· Rho Chi members met with their designated students to help them develop effective study strategies and test-taking skills
Leadership conference co-hosted with Phi Lambda Sigma
· Ongoing leadership conference (since 2012)
· April 5, 2017 (cancelled due to inclement weather)
· Dr. Galdo, a community pharmacy residency director and faculty member at Samford University was the speaker
· P4 students Ebony Jackson, Anna Plotkina, Katherine King, and Mary Joyce Wingler were scheduled to provide a CV workshop for all student pharmacists. 
· E-mail and telephone correspondence with organization officers, chapter advisors, chapter members to plan the event

· Expected audience was student pharmacists from all classes 
Student Study Hall
· Ongoing initiative (since 2015)
· Started in November 2015 and continued throughout the fall and spring semesters of the 2016-2017 academic year
· Rho chi members offered helpful study tips and time management skills when preparing for finals
· E-mail correspondence with students and advisors to plan the event

· Attended by student pharmacists
Rho-Chi Sponsored Professional Seminar 

· Ongoing initiative (since 2012)
· Rho Chi members voted on a speaker from the faculty at Auburn University Harrison School of Pharmacy (Dr. Kaitlin McGinn) to speak at the Professional Seminar Series held every Friday. 

· E-mail correspondence with members and chapter advisor. 

· Attended by student pharmacists and faculty

Rho Chi Alumni Honor Roll:

· Dr. Kimberly Braxton-Lloyd was selected as our Chapter’s Outstanding Alumnus
Financial/ Budgeting: 
The budget for our Rho Chi chapter is comprised of dues collected from initiates and funds remaining from previous years. The purchase of medallions and keypins for new initiates were paid for by money in our chapter budget from dues and previous years.  No additional funds were expended for any events this year.

Initiation Function: 
Our initiation ceremony for new members was held on September 8, 2016 on both the Auburn and Mobile campuses. Dr. Jessica Starr, a PGY1 residency director at Princeton Baptist Medical Center in Birmingham, AL and a faculty member at the Harrison School of Pharmacy, was the Keynote Speaker. Incoming Rho Chi initiates were given a medallion, a keypin, and a membership certificate. Twenty-nine PharmD candidates and 6 graduate students were initiated into our chapter.
Evaluation/Reflection: 
This year’s greatest strength of our chapter was the continuation of our peer mentor program and student study hall. Students that were in academic difficulty frequently expressed their need to be able to get advice on study strategies and testing tips from another student as opposed to their assigned faculty mentor. We were able to reach out to these students who expressed a need to be a part of our program. Our program was highly successful, and faculty members received feedback about how much students enjoyed being able to interact with their peers and get their advice directly. The study hall provided near finals allowed opportunities for all students, whether struggling in school or excelling, to ask questions and learn how to successfully conquer finals week. We also reintroduced the tradition of our chapter sponsoring a speaker for our Professional Seminar course. This was not done in the previous year, but our chapter voted Dr. Kaitlin McGinn to speak to the school to advance the knowledge of Acute Care Pharmacy. 
As an area of improvement for our chapter, we hope to build on past successes by continuing to be an active organization on campus by providing activities to our members and the student body which support Rho Chi’s ideals of intellectual achievement, critical inquiry, and fellowship. We can do so by holding timely chapter officer meetings to organize events for the year, increasing the number of Rho Chi members in attendance at each event, and improving communications and coordination with the Mobile campus. In addition to the peer mentor program, school-wide events such as study skills workshops have also been planned in order to further the scholarly mission of Rho Chi. Our plans consist of more student involvement in meetings, such as research presentations. We hope in the future to raise funds in order to host speakers and provide more seminars in order to reach out further to our fellow pharmacy students. 
Most Improved Chapter Award

Some chapters have been relatively inactive in past years, but current students/advisors have made great strides to increase the activities/projects of their chapter.  Therefore, Rho Chi has instituted a new designation for a chapter award – the “Most Improved Chapter Award.”  If you would like to be considered for a “Most Improved Chapter Award,” please indicate your significant improvement(s) below.

Name of School/College: Auburn University Harrison School of Pharmacy
Chapter name and region: Zeta Chapter; Region III-SE
Name of member submitting statement: Walker Mason 
Name of Chapter Advisor: Dr. Paul W. Jungnickel (jungnpw@auburn.edu)

Our Rho Chi chapter would like to be considered for the “Most Improved Chapter Award.” We have had steady involvement over the past five years and continue to carry on events that further the scholarly mission of The Rho Chi Society. This year we continued our newly initiated peer mentor program that proved extremely successful and will continue to grow in the coming years.  We also continued another newly initiated event called the student study hall to provide help to all students in the midst of finals week.  Additionally, we continue to have excellent relations with the Phi Lambda Sigma Leadership Society and host a variety of events to promote scholarship and excellence. We believe our chapter continues to grow each year and build upon the previous year’s successes. We greatly appreciate your consideration for this award.

Appendix 1

Chapter Activities Report Template

	[Zeta Chapter, Auburn University Harrison School of Pharmacy] Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	Peer Mentor Program
	Chapter members volunteer to be paired with another student pharmacist currently experiencing academic difficulty. Rho Chi Members met with students to improve study strategies and test-taking skills.

	This activity encourages intellectual achievement of members by utilizing the information they have learned and nonmembers by improving study and testing skills. This also fosters collaboration of students to work to better themselves.  
	2015-2017
	We have encouraged more students to join and more members to help. We have been able to meet with 100% of students who ask for our help. 
	18
	30
	$0

	
	Leadership Conference co-hosted with Phi Lambda Sigma
	P4 students and Dr. Galdo planned to speak to students about residency. 
	Stimulates the advancement of pharmacy by showing ways students can impact the profession. Helps develop students by showing them interests in pharmacy they can pursue
	2012-2017
	Made it geared toward students who pursue residencies. 
	10
	Cancelled due to weather – Please note that Auburn University suspended all normal operations on this date due to high risk of tornado outbreaks
	$0

	
	Student Study Hall
	Members helped students who were undergoing finals week preparation by giving study tips and time management skills. 
	This activity encourages intellectual achievement of members by utilizing the information they have learned and nonmembers by improving study and testing skills. This also fosters collaboration of students to work to better themselves
	2015-2017
	Continued the initiative as it currently has been done. 
	9
	20
	$0

	
	Rho Chi Sponsored Professional Seminar
	Dr. Kaitlin McGinn spoke to the school about Acute Care Pharmacy
	This activity stimulates the advancement of pharmacy by showing what acute care pharmacy looks like. It encourages and stimulates intellectual achievement and contributes to development of leaders.
	2012-2017
	This event was not held last year, so our chapter decided to have someone speak to the school to advance knowledge of Acute Care pharmacy. 
	5
	450
	$0

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-academic, non-patient outreach]
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Appendix 2

Rho Chi Chapter Annual Report Template and Example.

	ITEM
	Amount Debited        ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited      ($$ raised)
	Balance
	Comment

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance forward
	
	$2,348.89
	$2,348.89
	Balance from last year
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